
	[image: image1.jpg]"P Scottish / Coilltearachd
!’ Forestry / na h-Alba




	Strategic Advisory Group


record of SCOTTISH FORESTRY STRATEGIC ADVISORY GROUP

Monday 16 March 2020, Meeting Room 3, Silvan House, Edinburgh

Present

Dave Signorini (Scottish Forestry Chief Executive) 

Eleanor Ryan (Non-Executive Committee member)
Phil Taylor (Non-Executive Committee member)
Brendan Callaghan (Head of Operational Delivery)

John Dougan (Head of Operational Development)

Ian Donaldson (Head of Policy)

Ross MacHardie (Head of Finance and Business Support)

Jonathan Taylor (Head of Scottish Forestry Executive Office)
Audrey Finch Robertson (Head of Corporate Services and Transition)
Alan Hampson (Head of Standards, Evidence and Expertise)
Apologies

James Stuart (Non-Executive Committee member)
Agenda Item 1: Welcome and introductions
· No declaration of interests
DS introduced everyone, including those on the phone.
DS reflections on first few months in post:
· Staff comms meetings had gone very well and he had met all main staff groups, all conservancies

· Three aspects he saw as priorities – delivery, people in SF and improvement of our services 
· Covid-19 – the emerging issues and working to be consistent with the SG family 

Agenda item 2: Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes to the last meeting were agreed.   
Agenda Item 3: Corporate Planning Update
AFR talked to the presentation on the development of the Corporate Plan and the current position.
· She reflected on the work to identify Values; the value consulted on were supported, but work to embed these and understand what the behaviours mean. 

· We have analysed the consultation results and worked on KPIs – not necessarily the right ones but allow a baseline.

· AFR showed the draft of the Plan 

· Everybody supported the document – positive, concise, and great document to engage people.

· Can we provide copies to all staff or a summary version?

· Comments on minor changes – everyone supports and few design comments.

 AFR – described the planning framework that links the business plan and cost centre plans. Centre plans are submitted and will be worked together.
Advice was to launch CP and BP on April 1st if possible but will reflect on Covid-19 challenges.
Agenda Item 4: Risk Management 
The ACC saw the risk register and management process – 
PH positive about the structure and but that the language could be changed and is not as critical as its suggesting. 

However it won’t go anywhere unless its embedded into the organisation.

More we can refine it, the more value it will have and the less we’ll focus on the ‘paper’ and use the risks.

ER – if we want to operationalisation this – identity items in the controls column, should align to assurance – the essence is the controls in place – 

The group suggested reviewing the risk appetite and scoring before next consideration of risk register.

Dave noted we need to signal when Scottish Forestry leaves the transition phase of its establishment and moves to business as normal.

ER – people need to learn to recognise that risk is a very useful management tool. Get people to ask questions on a regular basis – are these the rights risks, do they feel the right level, see it as part of the business planning process. 

The group noted the following:
· The group recognised the challenge of how to translate risk into everyone’s job – and feed it into the risk management process. How do you escalate and to get people and teams to think about risk in a systematic fashion. 
· How things get put on and taken off the corporate risk register.

· Risk registers work better in an operational environment or project rather than a policy environment. It links to resources and how we deploy them. 

· For escalation to work it has to be seen as a positive thing not as a failure. 

· Risk is part of our planning framework.

Agenda item 5: Addressing our Corporate Responsibilities
MR introduced the paper meeting of statutory and corporate responsibilities. 
Using two examples to illustrate how we approach this area around Climate Change reporting and Modern Slavery.

DS asked do we know what the scope of these are or where we want to be?

JT noted that in many areas we need to scope and gather a basic understanding the requirements.

The group discussed that meeting our statutory obligations was non-negotiable, they all had to be done and that assurance must be provided to the relevant bodies, and risks on non-delivery.

However there was scope in approach and the degree to which the commitments are met in the ‘first round’. The group agreed that scoping all the requirements was essential, quantify the risks and likely process for compliance; then aim to meet legal compliance. Then have a view to what could done to go further or raise ambition.

Other points made were:

· Focus on high risk areas first

· Use project management tools and people from across the organisation to spread the work load, have appropriate skills and ensure buy in. 

· Engage staff wherever possible

· Draw on the experience of other agencies, e.g. FLS, and don’t reinvent the wheel.

· Understand what it is SF must do versus what the sector should be doing.

· Understand that staff, especially in delivery roles will find it challenging to engage in these duties.

· Link to L&D.

AOB
Next SAG, keep it in the diary and see if we can link to annual Conservancy visit. Brendan to follow up with John Risby.
The meeting closed at 4.00.
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